NOTICE

Notice is hereby given that the Mayor and City Council will hold a Work Session
on May 11, 2011, in the Council Chambers, 45 West 100 South, beginning at
6:00 pm.

DISCUSSION ITEMS
1. Review of the Council Agenda
2. General Discussion

If you are planning to attend this Public Meeting and, due to a disability, need
assistance in understanding or participating in the meeting, please notify the City
Office ten or more hours in advance and we will, within reason, provide what
assistance may be required.

CERTIFICATE OF MAILING
The undersigned duly appointed City Recorder for the municipality of Santaquin
City hereby certifies that a copy of the foregoing Notice and Agenda was e-
mailed to the Payson Chronicle, Payson, UT, 84651.
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B. Farnsworth, City Recorder

Posted:

City Offices
Post Office
Zions Bank



MINUTES OF A COUNCIL WORK SESSION
HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS
MAY 11, 2011

The meeting was called to order by Mayor James E. DeGraffenried at 6:00 pm.
Council Members attending: Filip Askerlund, James Linford, and Brent Vincent.

Others attending: City Manager Ben Reeves, Community Development Director
Dennis Marker, and Legal Counsel Rich.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

Review of the Council Agenda
Council Member Vincent was told the $20,000 paid to Antonio Guerra was
compensation through the Main Street Project for the loss of the use of his
garage.

Mr. Marker reported there is a party interested in purchasing a parcel of property
on the West end of the landfill. Council Members Vincent, Askerlund, and Linford
were in favor of pursuing the sell of the property.

Mr. Marker reported the Main Street Project is progressing. There is one property
owner who has not consented to the project and has threatened a lawsuit. It was
reported the Little Brown Sugar Baker is experience an impact to their business.
Council Member Vincent reported all the business are experiencing the same
impact and believed all the property owners were aware of the impact on their
business and have signed off on the project.

Mayor DeGraffenried reported Legal Counsel Rich received a petition from
Genola Residents voicing their concern with potential flooding. He reported
Summit Creek Irrigation in conjunction with Utah County are diligently working to
mitigate any flood issues (see attachment “A” for the petition).

General Discussion
City Manager Reeves reported there are two ribbon cutting ceremonies
scheduled for this month. The first one will be held at Competitive Automotive on
Saturday, May 14™ at 2pm and the second scheduled for Tuesday, May 18" at
3pm for the Mexi Grill. He also reported that the Chamber annual B-B-Q
beginning at 6:30pm with the Mayor and Council Members being invited.

City Manager Reeves reviewed the proposed ballot language for voting on the
Sewer Treatment Facility. He questioned if the Council Members would like to
combine the Bonding Ordinances in order to simplify the voting process. The
statement was made that by making the change there would be additional
confusion within the public. Council Members Askerlund, Linford and Vincent
indicted they would like to the language to stay the same.

The meeting adjourned at 6:55 pm.



C/th Council Wovk Session
S5luln Attuenment “A-1*

PETITION

We a few of the citizens of Genola are filing this petition in regards to the
possible flooding of our property. The flood water will come from Santaquin
canyon. This water belongs to the Summit Creek Irrigation Company NOT
Genola, therefore it is their responsibility to make sure this water is
maintained and handled by avoiding and preventing misuse of water that
could flood our properties.

It has been proven in a court of law that this is not the natural flow for the
run off water from Santaquin canyon.

The point of diversion flows into a man made reservoir that does not have
an outlet except too overflow and come into Genola or into a pipeline that
holds minimal amount of water for their irrigation system. Summit Creek
Irrigation Co. water appropriation has to be put to beneficial use and there
by cannot be negligent in high water management.

The citizens of Genola are prepared to file a law suit for the loss to property,
landscape, crops, income and any cost involved in any way in preparing or
Cle?ii/m damage to properties or individuals including attorney fees.
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ﬂﬁ'j Couneil Woyke Sestion
Bluln  Avadiment "A-2"

PETITION

We a few of the citizens of Genola are filing this petition in regards to the
possible flooding of our property. The flood water will come from Santaquin
canyon. This water belongs to the Summit Creek Irrigation Company NOT
Genola, therefore it is their responsibility to make sure this water is
maintained and handled by avoiding and preventing misuse of water that

could flood our properties.
It has been proven in a court of law that this is not the natural flow for the

run off water from Santaquin canyon.

The point of diversion flows into a man made reservoir that does not have
an outlet except too overflow and come into Genola or into a pipeline that
holds minimal amount of water for their irrigation system. Summit Creek
Irrigation Co. water appropriation has to be put to beneficial use and there
by cannot be negligent in high water management.

The citizens of Genola are prepared to file a law suit for the loss to property,
landscape, crops, income and any cost involved in any way in preparing or
cleaning the damage to properties or individuals including attorney fees.
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